

Our ref: T22/73426

Mr Gerard Hayes Secretary Health Services Union NSW/ACT/QLD Locked Bag 4 Australia Square NSW 1215

By email: secretary@hsu.asn.au

Dear Mr Hayes

I write to you regarding the new Acute Services Building at Prince of Wales Hospital, which is due to open in early 2023. It is an exciting time for our hospital, as this new building and campus expansion is the first major upgrade to Prince of Wales Hospital in 25 years.

This redevelopment has provided an opportunity for us to review our operations and develop new and innovative approaches to acute healthcare, improving services and technology to deliver contemporary models of care.

We wish to make you aware that we are recruiting a number of new positions for the hospital across a broad range of clinical and support roles. We are also reviewing and realigning a small number of existing positions, to ensure our staffing structures are optimised to best suit the model of care requirements.

Below for your information is a summary of the key changes to positions within your membership. Please be advised that the below changes do not result in any significant impact or loss of position for your members.

No.	Summary
1	Regrade of Physiotherapist Level 1/2 to Level 3, Respiratory Close Observation Unit,
	0.58 FTE
2	Regrade of Physiotherapist Level 1/2 to Level 3, Neurosciences, 0.42 FTE
3	Regrade of Dietitian Level 1/2 to Level 3, Neurosciences, 0.2 FTE

As you can imagine, with the opening of the new Acute Services Building and the new configuration of the wards, there will also be some physical relocation of staff members to new wards within the hospital. These changes will be communicated to staff members.

If you would like further information on the changes listed above, please contact Ms Louise Johnson, Head of People and Culture Business Partnering and Employee Relations, by email to louise.johnson1@health.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Jennie Barry

General Manager, Prince of Wales Hospital and Sydney/Sydney Eye Hospital

Date: 07 November 2022

District Executive Unit Locked Mail Bag 21 TAREN POINT NSW 2229 P. (02) 9540 7756 E. SESLHD-Mail@health.nsw.gov.au